
 
From:  

Sent: 15-Nov-2017 12:58 

To: LICENSING (Cheshire East) 
Subject: S.120 (5) notice from Chief Officer of Police re Ryan Clive HULME. ~[OFFICIAL]~ 

Importance: High 

 
I refer to the personal licence application, dated 06/11/17, given by Ryan Clive HULME to 
Cheshire East Borough Council and received by me today, on behalf of the Chief Officer of 
Police. 
 
The Chief Officer of Police for Cheshire is satisfied that: 

 Mr Hulme has unspent relevant convictions which are listed in Schedule 4 to the 
Licensing Act 2003, and that 

 Granting the licence would undermine the crime prevention objective. 
 
The reasons why the Chief Officer of Police is so satisfied is that the convictions themselves, 
and subsequent connected court appearances, are indicative of an individual who is 
dishonest, violent, who does not respect authority or the law, fails to accept the 
consequences of his actions, has evidence of alcohol abuse issues and is far from the sort of 
responsible person who can be trusted to authorise the sale of alcohol. 
 
I understand that this application will now be determined by the licensing authority at a 
hearing and I look forward to the details of that so that I may amplify my representation. 
 
Kind regards 

Police Licensing Officer 
Sandbach Police Office | Middlewich Road | Sandbach | Cheshire CW11 1HU. 
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